

Spring 2009

Hearts for Zambía is one year old!

Join the celebration at our annual meeting

Saturday, May 30, 2009 1:30 pm — 3:30 pm Tacoma Domínican Center

935 Fawcett Ave. South Tacoma, WA 98402

> RSVP to Beatrice Roy 253.759.9904

Headlines!

- Rotary Collaboration: HFZ is grateful for Rotary commitments to support water projects in Kasama: Tacoma Narrows (\$5,000), Rotary #8 (\$7,000), Tacoma North (\$1,000), and Kasama Rotary (\$100). District 5020 and Rotary Int'l. will also provide some matching funds.
- Catholic African Connections: Board members participated in the 2009 Annual Conference, sponsored by the Archdiocese of Seattle. This is a group of people supporting work in Africa "joining together to share, learn, inspire, and encourage".



Marla Grassi chats with Moses Kinayia of ELAND

Knights of Columbus Fish Dinner

In the spirit of Jesus' teachings to feed his lambs, St. Patrick's Knights of Columbus served dinner to 150 guests on March 6, and in so doing, provided more than \$2000 to feed the children at the Tetekela Care Center. Thanks go to the guests who contributed so generously, and to the many volunteers including the Middle School youth group. Your efforts, like the loaves and fishes, have truly been multiplied!



Jim O'Neill serving up fish



The children enjoying their daily meal of maize, dried fish, and greens made possible by your generosity.

Second Quarter Funds go to Zambía

This past quarter's donations of \$5,950.00 have been distributed to the Sisters of the Child Jesus. Sister Baptista said the funds arrived just in time, as the land cruiser needed a new battery, and several children needed school fees paid, along with uniforms and shoes. The remaining funds are being used for food, the Tetekela Care Center, and general needs. She asked us to convey her Easter greetings to all.